Yosemite Alpine Community Services District
POB 31, Fish Camp, CA 93623

April 2021 Communication

VEGETATION REMOVAL. Please make plans to clear your property of the vegetative debris that
has been discovered with the snow melt. Cal Fire has announced that Burn Permits will be
required on May 1, 2021. You may go online at burnpermit.fire.ca.gov to get your burn permit.
Please call 888.440.2876 prior to igniting your fire either before and after May 1.

JANUARY MONO WIND EVENT. Some trees have shifted after the snow melt and may have
caused some damage. Chimney flues also took hits in Fish Camp. Please check your property for
damage.

CHIPPING PROGRAM. The Mariposa County Fire Safe Council has set the dates of May 23 and
24 and the dates of June 12 and 13 as days when the chipper will be in Fish Camp. You need to
contact Donn Harter, donnatyosemite@sti.net to sign up for the program. They will not chip
your properly stacked debris unless you have signed up with Donn.

BOARD MEETING OF APRIL 10, 2021. This meeting was held via ZOOM. Discussion was held on
developing a Capital Improvement Plan, developing a Reserve Policy, the continued non-
payment of water bills, board vacancy and possible modification of future water bills. The board
set the future meeting dates as: June 26/27, Sept 18", and Dec. 4. The board plans to hold the
meetings at the Tenaya Lodge so the dates are tentative till confirmation is received from the
Tenaya for room vacancies on those dates.

WATER MASTER REPORT. Tim McGinty reported that the repairs on Well #2 West will occur after the
meadow has dried out. He has plans to exercise the valves and hydrants this spring so you may see ‘
water running down the streets. Flushing and exercising are parts of district system maintenance. Tim
reported that it didn’t appear that anyone had water leaks in their homes this winter as the tanks didn’t
drop unexpectedly.

METER READING. Your district meter reading crew will be out the weekend of June 26/27 to read your
meters. Please have a clear path to your meter, a cleared area around your meter and the inside of the
meter cleared of debris and dirt. If you clear the meter prior to mid-June the critters get in there and fill
the box with dirt. There is a lot of debris on the ground this year, so please take the time to clear the
area. .

BOARD VACANCY. There is one remaining vacancy on the board. You must be a registered voter within
the boundaries of the district to be on the board. Please consider this a way to help your district.

THANK YOU TO SNOW CREWS. Fish Camp and YACSD owe a HUGE thank you to Donn Harter and his
snow removal crews who removed a massive amount of snow and a massive amount of trees from
roadways into and throughout Fish Camp. Chain saws, tractors and blowers saw heavy use this winter.

YOUR YACSD BOARD MEMBERS.

Chair Patti Frey 1slonative@gmail.com
Vice Chair Tim McGinty mcginty7691@gmail.com also Web Master and Water Master

Sec Karen Glendenning yacsd@hotmail.com
Treasurer John Hastrup john.hastrup@gmail.com




